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Work with Children and Young People

At the joint meeting of the Methodist Council and the United Reformed Church Mission Council in October 2010 Doug Swanney and Rob Weston, supported by the staff for Children and Young People’s Work in each denomination presented current policies and programmes. The Councils reflected on the opportunities and challenges facing Youth and Children’s Work today and passed the following Resolutions:
1. The Methodist Council and Mission Council commit themselves to the crucial work of re-engaging with children and young people in Britain through the widest variety of media and other means.

2. The Methodist Council and Mission Council commit their staff teams to work together to bring plans for joint working to future meetings of the Councils.
The consequences of the Councils resolutions were taken up by the URC/Methodist Strategic Oversight Group (SoG) over three meetings in late 2010 through to the Autumn. SoG invited the Convener of the URC Children & Youth Committee and the Head of Discipleship & Ministries, Methodist Church to report to it. They duly did, noting the long established tradition of such work in both Churches and considerable existing levels of co-operation, particularly through the Consultative Group for Ministry among Children and agencies located in CTBI and CTE.  They also noted significantly different ways of undertaking and deploying work with Children and Young People in each Church in terms of staff, funding and overall strategy. They consequently recommended that, in a time of uncertainty and change in both Churches, a full merger of two teams, or a merger of (differently configured) regional support teams was unwise at this time. SoG agreed, asking for an identifiable list of work which the staff of both Churches might engage in together. This was duly produced and includes Pilots (URC), The ONE Programme (Methodist), the roles of FURY Moderator and Methodist Youth President, the Child Friendly Church Award Scheme (URC derived from the diocese of Liverpool) and exploring school chaplaincy as examples of work which could be undertaken more closely together.
Since that time, staff in both Churches have been encouraged to explore and take any opportunities to work more closely together. This has occurred, for example the review of the partnership that each Church had separately with ‘Amaze’ was undertaken together, and an undertaking to share some of the work on guidance for workers on event planning and safer practises has been made. 

However the Councils will note that, in respect of each Church, significant reorganisation has taken - and continues to take – place at a high level, with implications for many areas of ministry and witness, including work with children and young people. The implications of a reduction of staff engaged in Children and Young People work in the URC, and the adoption by the Methodist Conference of resolutions relating to discipleship and training networks are but two examples of this.
